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Presidentõs Note 

This newsletter supports the Tennessee Extension Master Garden Program in providing research-based, innovative and 
usable horticulture information to all Tennessee residents through a dedicated and skilled volunteer network.  

The weather was cooperative, the attendance broke 
records, and we had an impressive number of en-
tries in all shows. Yes, the 2022 Wilson County/ 
Tennessee State Fair results are in the books,  and it 
was a huge success! Thank you a million times to 
the many Master Gardeners who played a vital role 
in that success. It was great to see so many of our 
interns there, also. 
 
To those of you who worked in the demo garden, it 
looked fantastic. One man said he felt guilty be-
cause he stole an idea from the garden to use in his 
yard. I assured him that was the purpose of the 
demo garden, and hearing  from him meant a lot. 
Another couple asked if they could have some seeds 
from the perennial sunflowers since they were cov-
ering their yard in native plants. The grin on the lit-
tle boyõs face when I let him pick a small tomato 

made it all worth  it! Master Gardeners, you are 
making a difference! 
 
One mom told me her kids thought the Monarch 
Way  Station  was a magical place, and so many 
people said Fiddlers Grove is one of their favorite 
areas.  Kudos to those of you who maintain those 
gardens. Master Gardeners, your efforts are so im-
portant! 
 
So many of you put in countless hours working the 
fruits and vegetables, flower, and wine shows. 
These shows are the crowning glory of the fair. 
They are so important to our community as they 
give people a place to highlight their gardening ef-
forts and serve to educate new gardeners. 
 
Finally, a big thank you to those of you who 
stepped up at the last minute to help with the 
F.F.A. student floral design competition. It was so 
much fun helping these students through a very 
challenging competition. Remember, these students 
are the future of agriculture and the stewards of our 
land. Any help and guidance Master Gardeners can 
provide is worth it to us all. 
 
Go take a little break, enjoy the fall weather, and 
know that it will soon be time to plan for next 
yearõs fair! 
 
 
Maryann Hicks 
President 
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